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GOVERNOR

March 25, 2021

The Honorable Alejandro Mayorkas
Office of the Secretary

U.S. Department of Homeland Security
Washington, D.C. 20528

Dear Secretary Mayorkas:

For generations, Maine has been known to the world as a premier tourism destination. Every year,
Mainers welcome millions to visit our state’s rocky coastline, hike our state and national parks, ski at
our top winter resorts, and dine on the world’s best seafood.

A key part of our tourism economy infrastructure has long been the temporary foreign workers who ,
help Maine businesses fill key shortages. These workers not only help businesses accommodate
demand during peak visitation but are a critical part of sustaining and supporting year-round industry
positions held by Maine residents. It is estimated that roughly one in seven Maine jobs are connected
to tourism.

Like many states, Maine continues to face worker shortages in key sectors of our economy, including
the tourism and hospitality industry. In 2021, Maine only received about half of the H-2B visas that
our state typically relies on annually — exacerbating workforce challenges. Despite a record summer
tourist season, lack of available visas forced many businesses to limit days or hours of operations,
cutting into profits for both employers and Maine workers.

Earlier this year, I joined a bipartisan group of governors in urging President Biden to facilitate
efforts to increase the number of available H-2B visas, and I am grateful that his administration
recently made available 20,000 additional visas. Unfortunately, these visas are only available for the
first half of the federal fiscal year; assistance is still needed for business that operate during Maine’s
summer tourism season, when nearly two-thirds of our annual visitors typically descend upon our
state. I urge you to take the steps necessary to quickly make additional visas available for the
second half of the federal fiscal year.

On April 13 and 14, Maine’s tourism and hospitality industry will come together in Portland for the
annual Governor’s Conference on Tourism. We would welcome your attendance, or the participation
of your designee, to hear from industry stakeholders on the vital role that temporary foreign workers
play in sustaining and strengthening this critical part of our Maine’s economy. If the Department is
unable to attend the conference, my administration would be happy to arrange a virtual conversation
with industry stakeholders at your convenience.
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Allowing H-2B visa recipients to work in our state is key to ensuring more businesses and workers
can benefit from Maine’s strong economic recovery. [ thahk you to your attention to this important
matter.

Sincerely,

Janet T. Mills
Governor
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